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Spring is on itsway!
Hello again Waterwood neighbors
and friends! As the year rocks on
and winter turns to spring, be sure
to take advantage of the warmer,
sunny days that come with rolling
into March. We have activities,
events, and plenty of pollen! So,
take that antihistamine and step
outside, meet your neighbors
because after all, we ARE a
community and your involvement
is crucial to the health of our
beautiful Waterwood. So step out,
share ideas, stories, and learn what
we all have in common. So, c’mon,
take the risk and don’t be shy!
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InformativeNumbers, Links, andDates

Waterwood Security
936-661-2800

San Jacinto County Sheriff
936-653-4367

Waterwood Improvement
Association Office
936-891-7710
Website

Waterwood MUD/Precision Utility
936-891-7182
Website

San Jacinto County, Texas
Website

Mark Your Monthly Calendars!

WIA Board Meetings
3rd Monday at 9am
WIA Building

Waterwood Municipal
Utility District #1 Board Meetings

3rd Friday at 3pm
WIA Building

March 2025 Calendar
03/05 San Jacinto County Commissioners’ Court 9am
03/12 Waterwood Women’s League Meeting 10am
03/17 Waterwood Improvement Association Board of Directors Meeting 9am
03/17 St. Patrick’s Day
03/19 San Jacinto County Commissioners’ Court 9am
03/21 Waterwood MUD Meeting 3pm

Save The Dates
04/10 Waterwood Women’s League meeting 10am
04/12 Waterwood Improvement Association Spring Fling 12pm-3pm
05/03 Waterwood Women’s League Garage Sale 8am-2pm
05/02 Trivia Night 6pm



Keith’s Corner:Waterwood Maintenance
Greetings from the maintenance department, neighbors.
Progress since the last column:

The Maintenance Committee has been totally reorganized for the second time in two
years. In each year it has taken a big jump upward in productivity and skill level compared
to my first year. There are many people involved in this improvement. Let’s meet them.
The latest roster of Maintenance includes:

o Ray Ramirez in dual role as Roads/Paving and Paid Maintenance person.
o Sam Butler on Facilities and unofficial advisor to maintenance
o Pat Zappa as inspector for the mowing contract and coordinator for Leaf and

Limb.
o Tom Readal has stepped down as the Pool Man as of March 21st. Tom’s work at

the pool reflected true commitment and care for the facility. Tom was the prime
mover behind the construction of the Pool and Pavilion. This is why he did such a
good job taking care of them; for him it was a labor of love. When you see him
please thank him for years of commitment.

o In Tom’s absence we are looking for any person or company willing to handle
this job on an ongoing basis. If you are interested in volunteering for this
position, or if you know of a person or company who might be, please contact us
at wia@waterwoodwia.com ASAP. This effort is the highest priority in
Maintenance at the moment.

o Dianne Chrestopoulos as Entrances Coordinator. We expect she will work with
Chase’s Lawn Care to greatly improve the look of the two formal Waterwood
Entrances at 190 and 980.

o Last but not least, Derek Gill as backup for all things maintenance, Facilities guy,
and the man who will take over when I drop off the Board eventually. Derek led
the charge to find our paid maintenance person and is a key part of the team.

o And me, aw shucks, I‘m just a humble maintenance guy.

My thanks go to each of these folks. They care about what they are doing and have given
Waterwood their best efforts on a consistent basis.

“MAINTENANCE PERSON” position for Waterwood

Derek and I are pleased to announce that RAYMOND RAMIREZ has been hired to perform
this work. Those of you who have gone to the Garbage Area lately may have noticed that it
is being policed on a regular basis. This is the result of Ray’s work. The Mardi Gras
celebration at the Pavilion was a bit brighter this year due to the improved appearance of
the storm-damaged Pavilion. Ray has done a lot of work on the facility in several areas.
The Pool and Pavilion is receiving constant care again and is looking better every week.
Not only is Ray doing great work, but he is a source of good ideas for effectively improving
the community; I’ve heard several of them already.

Federal Disaster Response While we are closer to the resolution of this matter, there has
been no fundamental change since last month’s column, so I am repeating this news in its
entirety.
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We have been notified by San Jacinto County that FEMA has “approved our claim for
reimbursement” for the money spent repairing many culverts after the May 2024 storms. This is
very good news, and it is gratifying after so much work was done to obtain this. I must thank
Lisa and Melissa, and especially Ray Ramirez, who spent literally hundreds of hours with me
reviewing all of the invoices and paperwork to make sure that we told FEMA an accurate story
of how the repairs were done. We are grateful to A and L Paving, the company was there for us
when we really needed them and did a great job.

The last hurdles will be for us to:

• Monitor San Jacinto County to assure that we receive whatever the amount FEMA
recommends.

• At this time we only have a verbal statement that approval has been obtained.
• FEMA has told us that there might be an ‘after payment audit” of our paperwork. If they

have a problem with this, they tell us that we might have to give some of the money
back. (I’m not making this up; you gotta love our Federal Government!) Luckily
Raymond and I have worked hard to internally audit all the records generated by this
work, and have reviewed it all once again.

LEAF and LIMB PICKUP

LEAF AND LIMB PICKUP is planned for the FIRST and THIRD MONDAYS of each month.
NOTE that the FIRST AND THIRD MONDAYS IN MARCH are MAR 3rd and MAR 17th. The
first Monday in April is the 7th.

MOWING CONTRACT for Board Approval at February Board Meeting (2/17/25)

After a lengthy discussion and input from several residents, the current structure of the Mowing
Contract was approved by the Board in its 2/17 meeting.

Roughly halfway between 190 and the “Welcome to Waterwood” sign on the Parkway, there is a
barricade on the side of the road that indicates a severe dip in one lane. This “dip” has been
sinking and growing for a while. It effectively forces traffic into one lane only for passage.
During a recent talk I had with Mark Nettuno, he informedme that this is in the Precinct 4 Plan
to be fixed “soon.” The Dip is in fact a collapsing culvert, a big one of 48 inches diameter. Please
note that whenever this work starts, the PARKWAYWILL BE SHUT DOWN IN BOTH
DIRECTIONS. Look in the customary places - the E-sign by the Office and on Facebook – for
warnings about the work. Expected timing for work completion is around 3 days, weather
cooperation assumed.

SJC PCT 4 is Planning the fix for the “Inbound Dip” in Waterwood Parkway
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WATERWOOD VFD & AUX
Thank youWaterwood for your generous support during the

Mardi Gras Celebration.
The Pumper led the parade of decorated Golf Carts

And
Red Corvettes

And the Brush Truck ended the parade.

Wemade a total of $557
With donations, 50/50 draw and Auxiliary Bandanas

And Fill the Boot.
Ed Cotter won the 50/50 drawing and donated his $165

winnings back to the department.
In addition, we received a check donation from

Anita Paul.

If you wish to make a tax-deductible donation,
you may do so payable to our 501c3
Waterwood Fire & Rescue, Inc.

192Waterwood
Huntsville, Tx 77320
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Right now spring appears to be here, but my experience tells me that if March
comes in like a lamb it will go out like a lion. Easter is late this year, so be
prepared for the possibility of cold weather yet to come. Now for the good
news. This week we have an engineering firm evaluate our lift stations to
determine what is needed to bring them into optimal working condition. With
that information, and the audit which should be ready by the March meeting,
we can better plan financing the project. Two years ago the board decided to
concentrate on the lift stations as the first of many needs because they where
the costliest of our maintenance and operational. Eventually we will upgrade all
operations.
I invite all interested to attend our meeting. The next meeting will be March

20th starting at 3 p.m. in the Waterwood Improvement Association community
room.

Thank You,
Donald Marshall, Waterwood MUD Board of Directors President
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Waterwood Municipal Utility District #1

In some ways, a MUD might appear similar to a homeowners
association (HOA). Both a MUD and an HOA have authority over defined
areas. Both collect payments from homeowners to cover the costs of the
services they provide. That’s where the similarities end.
An HOA is a private organization whose authority comes from contracts
and restrictive covenants. A MUD is a government entity with the power
to levy taxes. While HOAs may have the authority to foreclose on
homeowners who fail to pay HOA dues and assessments, MUDs rely on
county governments to collect taxes and enforce delinquencies. MUDs are
subject to laws like the Open Meetings Act and the Texas Elections Code.

HOW IS A MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT DIFFERENT
FROM A HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION?
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Flashback:WaterwoodNationalCountryClub

Relaxing
evenings...

gourmet food...
wine downs..,

Sunday & Easter
Brunches...

Corporate meetings..,
Community
gatherings...
Memories
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WaterwoodNationalGolf&RecreationAssociation

WithSpring approaching,we are gearingup toworkon
the greens thatwereheavily damagedwhen the
watering system failed last summer.Wehave aplan to
repair greens on 18, 10, 2, 16, and 15. Thiswill require
many volunteers.Wewill post on theFacebookpage
dates for the repairs.

The irrigation system is a constant battle. Alex, Ed andAl
got the systemoperational again late last summer and
wehaveback-upnowaswell.WNGRAshouldnot be in a
positionwherewe lose irrigation forweeks at a time
again.Weowe themabigTHANKYOU. It is a constant
issue and thenewOperations person,GavinHoffpauir,
is repairing those breaks asneeded. Thepeople that help
with thewateringwill be crucialwhenweget thenew
grass and seed inplace.Gavinwill need volunteers to
help keep thewater going everyday.He is revising the
schedule aswe speak andwouldbehappy tohave
additional volunteers.

Wewill be scheduling our first quartermembermeeting
very soon. Look for thenotification via email or on the
WNGRAFacebookpage.

A tentative date of June 7, 2025has been set for the
annual golf tournament. AlRincon is the tournament
Chair.Wewill need volunteers for this event aswell.
More information to come soonon the tournament.

GeneWomack, President



WaterwoodNeighborhoodNews March 2025

Community...areyouapartOForapartFROM...
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WaterwoodWomen’s LeagueNews
A night out was the theme of the Waterwood Women's League's February meeting. The

ladies and their guests enjoyed a delicious dinner at Sam's Table located on Huntsville's town

square before seeing Sam Houston University's theater department's production of "Twelfth

Night", a Shakespeare play. Sam's Table has been a loyal sponsor of our Bingo Night and

was a very accommodating dinner host.

In March, our meeting will be on March 12th at the WIA boardroom at 10:00. Our guest

speaker will be from the Texas Bluebird Society. Not only can you learn about bluebirds, but

you can join the Texas Bluebird Society and take home a bluebird birdhouse for $25. Come

join us.

The April meeting will be on THURSDAY, April 10th when we will visit West Sandy Creek

Winery in Richards, TX. We will meet at Palmer at 10:00 to carpool. The cost of a flight of

wine is $15. We will have lunch at the winery.

GARAGE SALE

Date: Saturday, May 3, 2025

Time: 8:00-2:00

Where: Hwy 190 in Pointblank

THIS IS A NEW LOCATION!!

Start saving those items you wish to donate!

Acceptable/non acceptable items and item drop instructions will be coming in April.

Pam Sultan



.MMarch2025DeedEnforcementCommitteeNewsletterReport

Thedeedenforcementcommitteewelcomesvolunteers.Currentlywehave7volunteersforourmonthly
deeddrives.Februarywasaverygoodmonthastherewerenonewviolations,andseveralprevious
violationswerecured.

Therehasbeensomeconfusionabouttrailer/boatstorage.Sincethetrailerstoragearea isbeingcleaned
upandisclosed, theDECwillnotbewritinganyviolationsfortrailersorboatsstoredonyourpropertyuntil
thetrailer/boatstoragearea isopenedagain.Hopefullythisclearsupanymisunderstanding.

Rememberthat ifyouaredoinganyexteriorconstruction-youneedtogetanArchitecturalControl
Committee(ACC)LargeorSmall ImprovementApplication/Additional ImprovementApplicationavailable
onthewebsitewaterwoodwia.orgunderdocumentsorattheWIAoffice.Thenyouneedtosubmitthe
applicationandgetACCapprovalbeforeyoucanstartconstruction.

Additionallywearestartingtocheckfordamagedfences, leaningorneedingrepair.
Shouldyourfenceneedrepairorreplacement,pleaseremedybyfixingorremovingyourfencebeforewe
havetosendyouadeedrestrictionviolationletter. Ifyouarerepairingorreplacingyourfencewiththesame
typeofmaterial,youdonotneedanACCSmall improvementApplication/Additional Improvement
Application.However, ifyouarechangingfromtheoriginaldesignandmaterial thenaSmall Improvement
Application/Additional ImprovementApplication isnecessary.

Wearegettingcomplaintsofdogsrunning looseandunattended,poopingandpeeing inneighbors’yards,
chasingpeopleandpets. It isaviolationoftheprotectivecovenantsofallsubdivisionsandcarriesafineof
$250.SanJacintoCountyhasa leashlawaswell.Sopleasekeepyourdogsconfinedinyouryardandona
leashwhentheyarenot inyouryard.

Mowingseasonishere,so let’sallworkonkeepingouryardscleanedupandmowedtokeepyour
Waterwoodneighborhoodlookinggood.MarchmeansSpringandSpringmeanscleaning.

Thankyouforyourcontinuedmaintenance. Ifyouwould liketobecomeaDECvolunteer,email the
committeeatwaterwooddec@yahoo.com
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DeedRestrictionEnforcementCommittee
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WaterwoodPostOfficeBoxFeesDue
The2025PostOfficeBoxfeesaredue.Themaintenancefee isstill$40peryearwithkeyscosting

$10forupto2keys (subject tochangedueto increasingpricesofkeys),and$20eachfor
replacements.Feesmaybepaid incashintheofficeorbycheckormoneyorder,madeoutto

“PMC”.YoumayalsopaybyPayPalbycontactingmedirectlybytexting936-661-7767.
Thankyouforyourpatronageandpatienceaswedoourbesttoofferyouqualityservicewith
parcelhandlingwithinthePalmerRealEstateofficewhileweattempttoconductournormal

businessofRealEstate. Ifyouhaveanyquestionsorconcerns,pleasedon’thesitateto letmeknow.
Asareminder,alwaysALWAYSusebothphysicalANDmailingaddresseswhenorderinganything,

nomatterhowyouthinkitwillbeshipped.Couriercompanies (UPS,FedEx,DHL,etc)have
contractswiththePostalServicefor finaldeliveryanddoNOTusethesameaddress.
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See y’all in

April!
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Community Services
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OURFAMILY SERVINGYOURS!

Huntsville
Montgomer y
Willis

Smith Memorial Park Cemetery

• 1700Normal Park Dr. • 936-291-7300
• 20850 Eva St. • 936-597-7300

•10129 FM1097W. • 936-890-0454
• 10129 FM1097W. •Willis •936-890-0454

shmfh.comBack row: Owner, Greg Smith, Will Smith. Front row: Michael Hunt,

Cari Rogers, Belinda Honea, Judith Rodriguez and Billy Cauthen

ClassifiedAds
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PALMER REAL ESTATE is a resident-owned and operated real estate agency located in the heart
of the Waterwood subdivision. With over 50 years of combined experience, we are dedicated to
serving our community and residents with extensive knowledge of Waterwood, Lake Livingston,
and the surrounding areas. As long-time residents actively involved in community activities, we
have a deep understanding of the local market. This expertise has consistently placed Palmer
Real Estate at the top in sales within the Waterwood subdivision, as recognized by the Houston
Association of Realtors MLS. Whether you're buying or selling, trust Palmer Real Estate for
professional, knowledgeable, and community-focused service.
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Be sure to tell your friends
to join the list!!



WaterwoodNeighborhoodNews February 2025


